
 

 

 
 

 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

 Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Robert Klein, Chair, and  
    Members of the ABC Board  

DATE:  September 13, 2017 

 
FROM: Erika McConnell 

Director, ABC Board 
 

 
RE:          Request for Informal Conference with 
  ABC Board by The Porterhouse Grill 
  #5569 Restaurant or Eating Place – 
  Public Convenience 

 
At the July 11, 2017, board meeting, the applicant appealed the director’s decision that his restaurant 
or eating place – public convenience license application was incomplete. The board voted 2-1 on a 
motion to deem the application complete and approve the license. The motion failed pursuant to AS 
04.06.060. The applicant has requested an informal conference with the board. 
 
Timeline of Application 
• Sometime last summer or fall, Mr. Steve Drolet moved his restaurant, The Porterhouse Grill, from 

Sterling to Soldotna. He could not transfer his REPL (#5417) to Soldotna, due to population 
limits.  

• Mr. Drolet applied for a restaurant or eating place – public convenience license under 3 AAC 
304.115 and .335.  

• Based on calculations by the Director of Economic Development and Planning at the City of 
Soldotna, the required number of valid signatures for the petition required by 3 AAC 304.335 is 
702. 

• The applicant began collecting signatures for the petition in December of 2016.  
• The application was first submitted on March 28, 2017. It was returned on March 30 as 

significantly incomplete. A second application was submitted on April 10; an incomplete letter was 
sent on April 20 (email failure) and April 27 and corrections to the application were still being 
made in mid-June. 

• On May 22, 2017, an email was sent from the AMCO licensing examiner to the applicant stating 
that 626 signatures were received and only 78 more signatures were needed to reach 702. The 
latest signature collected is dated April 30. No signatures were submitted after May 22.  

• On June 5, the applicant was informed that he had until June 9 to provide all documents needed 
for a complete application or else the application would be returned. 

• A closer look (in mid-June) at the signatures provided to date revealed that a large percentage of 
the signers did not live within a mile of the proposed licensed premises.  

• Mr. Drolet and I met on June 19 and reviewed the situation.  
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• Ultimately 702 signatures of residents within one mile of the proposed licensed premises, collected 

within a 90 day window, were not submitted.  
• Mr. Drolet appealed my decision of an incomplete application pursuant to AS 04.11.560. 
• As noted above, the board denied the license on July 11. 
 
After the July meeting: 
• Mr. Drolet contacted the Governor’s Office who made inquiries to me about the situation. 
• A thorough search of all correspondence between AMCO and the applicant found that the 

licensing examiner threw away some petition pages that were outside the 90 day window, so the 
board was not made aware of the total number of signatures turned in to the office.  

• The missing signature pages were discovered attached to an email sent to Mr. Drolet in late April. 
• Ultimately 975 signatures were collected over a 149 day period (December 2, 2016, to April 30, 

2017). 
• Of those 975 signatures, 138 have a listed address within one mile of the proposed licensed 

premises, as required by 3 AAC 304.335. 
• I discovered that in April, Mr. Drolet resubmitted five petition pages in which he falsified the 

dates of pages submitted in March, presumably in order to keep within the 90 day window. 
• The Governor’s Office advised Mr. Drolet to contact the City of Soldotna to discuss the required 

number of signatures, to start the signature collection process over from the beginning, and to 
validate all signatures before sending them to AMCO. 

• On August 30, Mr. Drolet submitted 27 new petition pages.  If each page contains 20 signatures 
(the max per page), the total number submitted would be 540. 

• I have informed Mr. Drolet that at such time as he submits the required number of signatures (still 
702 to my knowledge), AMCO will begin a review to see whether the signatures are valid (3 AAC 
304.115). 

 
 
 
Recommendation: Do not reconsider the board’s July decision to deny the license. 
 
 
Attachment: Five duplicate pages with falsified dates  
  Full petition  
   
   
   














































































































































